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	28 May 2013


Dear Stakeholders,

Charging fees in employment tribunals and the Employment Appeal Tribunal
Further to my letter of 25 April 2013, I am pleased to confirm that the date for the implementation of fees into the employment tribunals (ET) and Employment Appeal Tribunal (EAT) will be Monday 29th July 2013.

Subject to the necessary Parliamentary approvals, from this date, all ET claims and EAT appeals from the employment tribunals presented to HM Courts & Tribunals Service will be liable under the Fees Order and supporting rules to pay a fee or provide an application for fee remission against that fee under the HM Courts & Tribunals Service remissions scheme.
I will continue to share further updates and information with you as we proceed with the implementation. This will include a further set of questions and answers on the new business processes and the arrangements for the move to the new fees structure as we approach the 29th July. Information will also be updated to the justice.gov.uk website.
Again, I would be very grateful if you would forward this letter to anyone else with an interest in the employment jurisdictions, and many thanks to all of you who have done that, enabling us to keep as many stakeholders updated as possible. 
If you do have any further queries please contact Mathew Burwood by email at matthew.burwood@hmcts.gsi.gov.uk, who will direct your query appropriately. 
Yours sincerely,

Jason Latham

Deputy Director, Tribunals
HM Courts & Tribunals Service
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